DECEMBER 2004

HAPPY HANUKKAH – MERRY CHRISTMAS – HAPPY NEW YEAR

TO ONE AND ALL!!

The 40th reunion brought about 50 of our classmates together and from the feed back I received, a good time was had by all.

Without saying, I hope, I so appreciate all of your financial support.  It allows this newsletter to go on.

For whatever reason the Class of ’64 is made up of very special people and I enjoy with all my heart and soul keeping us together.

And without further ado, here’s your news:  

Joan Agatston Krauthamer - Sorry we missed the summer reunion - we had our own "Agatston family reunion" at a resort in West Virginia, with family members coming from all over the country, including my cousin, Arthur Agatston, the South Beach Diet author. The reunion was not low carb!
A few months earlier, we spent a weekend in Manhattan with fellow alumnus Frances Jeffrey and her husband. Both are violinists with the San Francisco Symphony, and we saw them perform a concert at Carnegie Hall - very exciting.
Regards to all!

Ray Albanese - My Daughter Alaina graduated from Concordia College on the Deans List and 4 days latter landed a job with E & Style Networks. She's on her way to a great career and I'm very proud of her. 
Happy Holidays to you and the Class of 64. 


Jane Alberg Edgar - edgarj@brevardcc.edu - Due to hurricane Charley, I wasn’t able to go to the reunion. I’ve heard it was wonderful and I’m so sorry that I missed it. Carol Genodman Jellinger and Rona Shell Green and I were supposed to meet at the beginning of September but that got postponed because of hurricane Frances. We are now going to meet Saturday, Nov 13th and they will fill me in on everything that happened at the reunion. I got to spend some time with Nancy Halper Pressman in March and met 2 of her children. In July 2003 we were in New Hampshire and Andy Leinoff and his wife and son drove down and had dinner with us. It’s so good to see old friends

Doc D’Ascoli - I am assisting in the computer classes of the Senior Outreach Program at the University of South Florida. Can't begin to 
tell you how great it feels to be with young people* interested in learning. *(Young in heart and spirit ages from 55 to 80+)
Love: Doc 


Richard Di Rocco – new phone 609-259-0366 - rjdirocco@aol.com - Having fun these days working with my brother to get patents on two of his inventions that are related to improvements on machinery that is used in the tree surgery and land clearing business. We are forming a new company to promote these inventions to various manufacturers of the relevant equipment. I’ll be teaching a course at the University of Pennsylvania this Spring and I’m looking forward to that too. Rebecca and I have two girls in college now and it’s great to see them maturing and growing into thinking people who have their own opinions and views on things. They tell me that “help is on the way” whenever the subject of tuition comes up. Our son is a sophomore in high school – do you all remember what that was like? God it seems like yesterday doesn’t it? Anyway – he’s running track and cross country and loves it. We’re very proud of them all. They are still too young for us to be thinking about grandchildren, but I have noticed that we are tuning in to babies in a way that we haven’t in a long time. I hope that you are all well and enjoying life. Hope to see you guys again soon, and best wishes for health and happiness.

Hana Ann Halper Lewis - The reunion was wonderful...great to see everyone who attended...This year has been a very special time...I was married to Ira Pressman (graduate of Lower Merion HS Pennsylvania 1964) on August 29. We feel so blessed to be together!...We had a fabulous honeymoon in Maine....revisited Kezar Lake in Lovell, Maine where I spent many summers... My 6 children are doing well...Sara is 17 and is a junior in HS, Este is a junior at SUNY Purchase and the 4 boys are busy in their lives...no marriages yet.!!.I am still doing pottery, giving some natural food cooking classes, building an insurance business- focusing on long term care insurance and business insurance. Would love to hear from old friends! 

All the best to everyone!

Sheila Horowitz Stein - Wishing you happy holidays - my news
daughter Carolyn is being married July 2005 and my son and daughter-in-law are expecting their second child in March 2005. Life is good in Texas!


Arlene Haindl Sweeney – Hi!  My only news is I finished my 15 x 30 foot Christmas village, (in a wedding tent on the front lawn).  Enjoy!
Betsey Hough Rehling - No news, really, just wanted to thank you again for being so faithful about keeping us in touch with each other. Have a great holiday! Betsy

Margaret Lamlech Iacomini – Busy, busy, busy in my life.  Had a wonderful time at our 40th reunion and sure was glad to see those that attended.  Texas weather agrees with me but I will be going back to New York for the holidays to spend time with family and friends on a leisurely schedule rather than a planned one.  Glad to hear from all of you “keep those cards and newsclips coming”.

Elaine Langraf Finch - Want to wish everyone the happiness and joy of the season! This year will be different. My sister and I will be doing the holidays as "the older generation" ---& it looks like this will be the case for many years to come.... Our mother passed away last year at the age of 90; our father died in 1999 at the age of 88. 

In October I was in Ireland for 11 days. We saw the greenest grass---the oldest stone walls & stone monasteries. I got pictures of some of the quaintest villages with the thatch roofs, the coastline--the west, the east and the south. The Irish are really a friendly people--& they still have an appreciation for Americans--because of JFK. 

Ellen Lichtenstein Cuttler, 4 Iron Carriage Court Apt E, Greensboro, NC  27410 -
336.855.6223 (no change) - ecuttler@lesi.com - Hello everyone.  As this is my first time for the brag sheet, I’d like to include some historical data on the Cuttler clan.  My husband Michael and I have been married for 36 years and have 2 children, Stephanie (aged 31) and Steven (aged 29).  Stephanie lives in Washington, DC and Steven lives in Brooklyn, NY.  My husband and I have lived in North Carolina for over 30 years and have, to some extent, acculturated to the “South”.

Last year we down-sized and sold our home of 27 years and moved into a 3 bedroom condo just about a mile down the road.  We love the freedom that condo living offers, especially as our business requires extensive travel. 

In the early 80’s, Michael and I became involved in Police Psychology and created a company called LESI (Law Enforcement Services, Inc.).  Our company focuses on pre-employment selection products for law enforcement agencies.  For those of you who are interested, our website is www.lesi.com.  We currently serve over 800 agencies in 16 states.  It has taken a good bit of our life to get to our current level of national presence and, to tell the truth, we are both looking forward to 40 hour versus 80 hour weeks in the near future.  As far as retirement is concerned, we are ready to slow down, take a little time to smell the roses, but are still interested in keeping busy with LESI.  

That’s really about it for me, but I would like to close with a sincere thank you to Margaret for keeping the Class of ’64 alive and well.  It is a comforting thought that although we all live in different locales across the country we can still stay in touch and keep up with each other.  My hope for the New Year is good health and peace of mind for us all.  Take care.

Tina Matis - This has been a busy year here in sunny California coaching tournament players on the tennis court and going on long hikes in the hills whenever I can get away. Have taken on a new management consultant client this year to add to everything else which keeps me extra busy.

The scenery in the hills on the hikes is awesome, and the deer and coyotes and plentiful. Trying to keep in shape as the years roll on by hiking and by eating healthy, well-balanced meals. My father made it to his 93rd birthday, and my mother is still alive and well in her 90's -- guess, with my gene pool, I'm destined to live many more years also, so hopefully, I will be healthy to the end.
Hoping all is well with everyone.
Best wishes for a great holiday season and a wonderful 2005.
Cheryl Orkin Green - 11298 Vivero Avenue, Boynton Beach, Florida 33437 -  

Our youngest daughter Stefanie Jill graduated from Florida State University with a Doctorate in Family Counseling. She just returned from a tour of Europe and is now living and working in the Washington D.C. area. 
Daughter Reyna has given birth to our third grandchild, a beautiful baby girl, Ella Jade. Reyna is a CPA working for a software company and husband Adam is Project Manager for a contracting company doing federal road construction in the metropolitan D.C. area. 
Ken & I continue to enjoy our retirement with grandchildren, golf and good friends in lovely south Florida. 
Susanne Schwartz Kaplan - 299 Riverside Dr. Apt. 11E NY NY 10025 -SusanneK@nyc.rr.com - I am enjoying early retirement. After a bout with breast cancer, all is well. I have started a Special Education consulting service and it is very exciting and keeping me quite busy. We are expecting our second grandchild in April. I send my best regards to everyone. 

Patty (Seakwood) Attkins - pattkins@rogers.com - We're blessed to have two grandchildren live nearby! One more is on the way out in Alberta! 

I'm still busy traveling, crocheting, and doing substitute teaching. Check out the Crochet Club I started at www.crochetclub.ca.

Joanna Servoss Koss - 2037 Clearwater Loop NE, Rio Rancho, NM 87144 

505-867-2702, fahcha@aol.com – I retired last June, and Bob and I got married last October. We moved out here to New Mexico last November, and our house was finally completed this March. We adore it here - we have a fabulous view of the Sandia Mts., and the climate here just can't be beat. We were back east for 4 days at the end of August, and the incredible humidity...... Nope, New Mexico is the place for us! 

We have been doing a lot of hot air ballooning, which fulfills a long time dream. Of course, we balloon locally, but we have also ballooned in the Valley of the Gods, Utah. Two weeks ago was the International Balloon Fiesta here in Albuquerque, and although it was a bit rough getting up at 3:30 each morning for 10 days, it was glorious to be among the 750 balloons filling the sky. Next month we'll be joining a much smaller rally at Lake Powell, AZ. 

Bob is now an investigator for the federal government, and Eve and I are enjoying retirement thoroughly, doing lots of volunteer work, decorating the house, playing bridge, etc. 

Bob's oldest son was just married in Sedona, AZ -- what a beautiful area! And we have one granddaughter, and another on the way. 

Life is good and we are very, very grateful. 

I would love to hear from old friends, so just drop me a line.


Rona Shell Green - It was a wonderful weekend spent in Rye for the 40th Reunion. I wish more of the local graduates had come. They will never know how great the feeling it is to bond again with old friends.

New News: Unfortunately, went back into the hospital and had another operation due to another angiosarcoma. Fortunately, I am cancer free again and hope that this is the end of my recurrences. Love my job at the Community Hospital.

Daughter expecting again in April, so the total will be up to 4-boys, 0-girls until then.

Hope everyone is healthy and happy.

Nina Trasoff - Well, friends, it’s been quite a year. I made my first run for office and garnered more than 744,000 votes! Amazing, when you think about it. Unfortunately, though I was well ahead of the competition in my home county and several others, the Great State of Phoenix won out. But I had a wonderful, albeit exhausting, adventure for 6 months. No regrets. [If you want to check out some highlights, my campaign website will still be up for a while: www.trasoff.com. 

As for family, Victor [my 26 year old son] continues to work with the NY Mets as an athletic trainer for their High A-Ball team, the St. Lucie Mets in Florida. Justin [my 31 year old] was just promoted to director of mergers and acquisitions for Go-Daddy.com. He and his wife, Becca, are expecting their first child in March. Our excitement was dashed for a few weeks when we learned that our grandson will be born with Down syndrome, but we’re moving past that and anticipating our newest family member with great joy! 

Other than that, I’m focusing my energy on my company again, serving as a communications consultant for internal and external communications for businesses large and small. I have a good mix right now, but need to gear up again after the first of the year.

I wish you all a healthy and happy new year!

Nancy Tretsch Ferrara - Well, the news is that we finally have a Grand daughter. Our daughter Christine and her husband Paul became parents to a beautiful baby girl on August 17th. Her name is Emily Elizabeth and we are enjoying her very much. After three Grandsons, it is so nice to buy pretty dresses. We had a great time at the reunion weekend. It was great to see everyone. 

Susan Uhlin - John and I really enjoyed our 40th reunion. Thanks to Margaret, Mary, and everyone else who worked so hard to bring it about.
2004 has been a wonderful year for us. John and I became grandparents again when our daughter Laura gave birth to a beautiful baby girl named Olivia on August 6, 2004. She and her husband Steve live only 15 minutes from us, so we love seeing them often. Our other great news is our oldest son, John, his wife Jessica and their 19 month old son, John Luke, moved back to Connecticut in September. They had been living in Oregon for several years and we missed them terribly. Now we have all three of our children and their families close by and we feel so blessed. Life is good.

THAT’S ALL FOLKS!!!



